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DISTRICT MEETING  

Saturday, November 15, 2014  
RSVP's Requested By Nov. 4th, 2014 

Meeting Theme: "Feed The Hungry" 

South Orange County Lions 
Club  

CYPRESS CREEK HIGH 
SCHOOL CAFETERIA  

1101 Bear Crossing Drive Orlando, FL 
32824  

 CAN GOODS WILL BE 
COLLECTED AT THIS  
DISTRICT  MEETING 

TO FEED THE 
HUNGRY.  

 

SCHEDULE  
                    (Tentative) 
 8:00 am-11:00 am  Registration  
 8:30 am- 9:00 am   Cabinet Executive Session 

 9:00 am-9:30 am     PDG Association Meeting 
 9:30 am-10:00 am  Region & Zone Chair Mtg  
10:00 am-12:00       DISTRICT MEETING 
12:00 - 12:45 pm    Suspend Meeting (Lunch) 
1:00 pm-2:30 pm    Resume District Meeting 
2:30 pm                   Adjourn  
 

Click here for Flyer and RSVP Form  

FROM THE DEN OF  DISTRICT                  

GOVERNOR  CAROLYN  LLOYD 

 

How great that the second district meeting, 
hosted by the South Orange County Lions 
and the Cypress Creek Leos, is just about 
here. Our keynote speaker will have 
information about the new canine 
assessment center at Southeastern Guide 
Dogs. This is a wonderful and interesting 
program. Again, there will be recognition 
for brand new Lions and their sponsors. 
These new Lions have brought District 35-O  
(Continued Next Page.....)  
 
 

 

 

 

 

SERVING OUR COMMUNITIES IN 

CENTRAL FLORIDA FROM THE 

SPACE COAST TO THE GULF COAST 

NOVEMBER 2014 

Multiple District 35 Florida & The Bahamas 

http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/cabinet%20mtg%20NOVEMBER%202014.pdf
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into positive net growth. More importantly,  
there are many new hands to help do all the 
things we do. The theme this time is “Feed 
the Hungry.” Lions are asked to bring as 
many nonperishable food items as 
possible.  
 
Plan ahead! At the Spring Council of 
Governor’s Executive Conference in Cocoa 
Beach, there will be a lot of fun to be had by 
District 35-O Lions starting with a St. 
Patrick’s bash on Friday evening. It will 
likely not be a surprise to find corn beef 
and cabbage along with some other 
goodies. The ‘wearing of the green,” is 
strongly encouraged. 
 
On Saturday evening the recognition 
banquet will be a “Roaring Twenties 
Extravaganza” with good food, great 
outfits, and awesome recognitions for many 
very deserving 35-O Lions. International 
Director Esther LaMothe, from the great 
state of Michigan, will be joining in the 
excitement. Roaring twenties or Great 
Gatsby costumes are welcomed. Yes, it is 
still formal. Be creative and whimsical.  
 
At the Saturday afternoon district meeting, 
a very special necrology service will be 
held to recognize and honor all those 35-O 
Lions who, this year, have crossed the 
Rainbow Bridge to the Great Pride in the 
Sky. This will be a beautiful and moving 
service to both remember the fellowship 
and dedication of these many Lions. 
 
The dates of the Spring COG are March 12 -
14, 2014. The Friday night social will be on 
March 13, the district meeting and 
necrology service on the afternoon of 
March 14, 2014 and the Roaring Twenties 
on the evening of March 14, 2014. There will 
also be a Florida Foundation for the Blind 
meeting on Sunday morning, March 15, 
2014. All these festivities will be held at the 
International Palms Resort in Cocoa Beach. 
(Continued next column...)   
 

Please look for more information regarding 
dates, times, and costs to be sent to 
presidents and secretaries soon. 

Our Pride in Service 

 

 
FROM FIRST VICE DISTRICT  
          GOVERNOR JACQUIE TRIPP  

 

GET ON THE BUS AND SERVE! 

 THE ENERGY BUS by Jon Gordon is an 

inspirational, motivational, and life-

changing book.  Our school administration 

read it this summer.  I heard about it's 

positive impact from one of the staff, and 

asked my principal to borrow it.  WOW!  I 

am now energized, focused, and charged 

with the mission to do my best in leading 

and guiding our clubs as governor next 

year. 

George is the main character.  We watch  

him travel the city bus to work every day  

(Continued next page...)  
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since his car broke down.  His daily driver 

(coach) is Joy and she guides him to see 

how positivity has so much more energy 

that negativity.  He even decides to 

continue riding the bus to work every day 

even after his flat tire is fixed!   

 

We will begin our bus ride in June 2015.  

We need and must have a positive, strong, 

and team-minded group of Lions to be on 

the 35-O bus.  To be part of the team, I am 

offering you a ticket at the next cabinet 

meeting.  On the back of the ticket, sign up 

for the cabinet position of which you are 

inspired to serve.  Part of our DGE training 

is to begin to build our district cabinet.  

Please volunteer for a position that you 

have passion for and have the energy to 

perform.   

Get on the bus!  We will have have fun and 

make a difference in our communities and 

the world by being part of serving part of 

the 100 million in the years before the 

centennial anniversary of LCI.   

Serving Beside You,  

1VDG Jacquie 
District 35-O 
386-316-5810 
lionjtripp@hotmail.com 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

FROM SECOND VICE DISTRICT  
          GOVERNOR STEVE HILAIRE 

 

Fellow Lions, online training has taken a 

brand new direction – LIONS UNIVERSITY!  

Lions now have the opportunity to earn 

degrees, Bachelor’s, Master’s and 

Doctorate.  Courses are offered via live 

webinar but if you cannot make it, each one 

is recorded so it can be reviewed at a later 

date. Credit is received for a passing grade 

in each course (yes there is a simple test). 

The Bachelor’s degree is to help Lions 

develop the skills necessary to lead a club. 

The Master’s focuses on giving support to 

clubs through its District Leaders  and the 

Doctorate for those wishing to go further 

and become Training  Facilitators. This 

program is part of an all year-long training 

initiative of the USA/Canada Leadership 

Forum and details are not available on the 

LCI site but only at www.lionsuniversity.org   

Lions are welcome to take any course that 

interests them, in any program, in any 

order. Credit however is only given towards 

the degree that the course is under.   With 

these programs, Lions will enhance their 

knowledge and skills to better serve their 

(Continued next page...) 

mailto:lionjtripp@hotmail.com
http://www.lionsuniversity.org/
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communities. Just imagine yourself with a 

degree making your Lions family proud.  Go 

for it.  

Also start thinking and planning for the 

Centennial Anniversary “Lions Worldwide 

Week of Service” in January (Jan 10-16). 

Visit the website for details. 

Have a Happy Thanksgiving and remember 

those who would be thankful for a meal. 

“Together we can make a difference."   

 

PLAN YOUR PARTY! 

Donna Norton, Cabinet Secretary 

  
    Would you host a Thanksgiving party  
without a plan? Probably not.  Most likely  
you will write down some of the plan to  
ensure you don't forget important details. 
Attendees will be impressed at how 
smoothly the event progresses. They will 
notice instead of rushing hither and thither 
you are relaxed and able to confidently 
enjoy interacting with your guests. They 
will feel honored that you took the time to 
efficiently plan an event for them.  
   Would you hold a meeting without an  
agenda?  Unfortunately, despite all that's  
known about how to make meetings more 
effective, otherwise competent leaders ad-
lib when it comes to organizing their 
meetings. A simple written meeting agenda 
is an important tool for ensuring a 
successful, productive meeting.  
  Agendas focus participants in ways that 
verbal guidance cannot. Agendas help 
members know what's going to happen 
in the meeting and help keep the meeting  
on track and on schedule.  
    Agendas, distributed in advance, let  
(Continued next column...)  

members know what they need to prepare,  
which saves time and eliminates 
embarrassment.     
  Having your club secretary collect agenda 
ideas from members makes it easy for  
members to provide input and for the club  
president to review, prioritize and finalize 
an agenda in a timely manner.  
   And like it's nice to have photos 
afterwards to remember your party, it's 
important to capture your club's 
membership and service activities in MyLCI 
every month!  
   Wishing one and all a safe and happy  
Thanksgiving!  

 

A MESSAGE FROM  
BARRY J. PALMER   
Chairperson, 
Lions Clubs International Foundation  
 

Dear Lions,  
  With World Sight Day 
taking place earlier this 
month, I was thinking 
about the amazing 
accomplishments that 
Lions and Lions Clubs 
International Foundation 
(LCIF) have been able to 
achieve together. The 
theme of World Sight Day this year was "No 
More Preventable Blindness," which is 
something we have been working towards 
for years by fighting diseases through 
SightFirst and working with partners to 
make a difference. 
    Our Sight for Kids partnership with 
Johnson & Johnson Vision Care 
Companies (JJVCC) is a great example of 
what can be achieved. The Sight for Kids 
program has screened the vision of more 
than 20 million schoolchildren in Asia 
Pacific who might not have received a 
vision screening otherwise. And, the 
partnership program provides glasses and 
(Continued next page...)   

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636412&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/news/lci-celebrates-world-sight-day-iceland.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636413&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/our-programs/sight/index.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636414&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/our-programs/sight/partnership-initiatives/sight-for-kids.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
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follow-up care as needed, all for free to 
students in need.  
 

 

I am proud to share with you that we have 
expanded Sight for Kids beyond Asia Pacific 
into Kenya and Turkey. Click to watch a new 
video online  to learn more about Sight for 
Kids and about our expansion into these 
two new countries. 
   Our partnership program really works, 
and I am very happy about this expansion.    
I want to encourage you to continue sight-
saving efforts through your club, your 
district, and beyond. Every project helps 
reduce preventable blindness and save 
sight, just like every donation to LCIF can 
help make a difference.  
 
Sincerely,    
Barry J. Palmer  
Chairperson, Lions Clubs International 
Foundation  
   

 

 
 From President Mary Pezzo 

                                   
   October 8, 2014 was a great night! Lion 
Ray Grimnes (New Smyrna Beach, Host 
Club) and Zone Chair Jeff Folmer held a 
(Continued next column...)  

combined Zone 8 & Zone 9 Meeting at the 
Center. About 70 Lions were present. Most  
took tours of the Conklin Center!  A 
delicious meal was prepared by the Conklin  
Staff!  If you are interested in holding a 
special event at the Conklin Center, to raise 
awareness, please let me know.  
    Have you ever wondered what a great gift 
would be for a special occasion (e.g.  in 
memory of, in celebration of, in 
appreciation of) or how to make a donation 
because you wanted to share your lotto 
winnings?  A gift to the Conklin Center in 
someone's name is a unique  way to show 
how special an occasion is for you and 
honors the recipient.  Recently, I received a 
birthday invitation for a couple of very 
special Lions in Lake Alfred. I have sent a 
birthday donation to the Conklin Center in 
their honor!  Estate planning is another way 
to support the Conklin Center and make a 
difference in the lives of the blind with an 
additional  disability. If you need help with 

Giving Opportunities  contact 
the Center and they will happily 
provide assistance!   Are you 
aware that the Center has a 
"Wish List" on the website for 
new or gently used items? See it 
at this link.   
    Update on the A State of 
Vision plates: As of October 1, 
2014, there are 1,998 mini 
billboards on the highways – my 
personal goal for the plates is 

2,500 by June 30 –  don’t wait until your 
registration is up for renewal, just visit your 
DMV office soon or order online!   
    We are one third way through this Lions 
year. Giving from District O to the Conklin 
Center is 27% to goal. Your generosity is 
noted and much appreciated! Keep up the 
good work!   
    Thanks to all the great Lions and Lions 
Clubs that support YOUR Florida Lions 
Conklin Center! 
 
 
 
 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636415&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/news/lcif-expands-sight-for-kids.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636415&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/news/lcif-expands-sight-for-kids.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636415&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/news/lcif-expands-sight-for-kids.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636416&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://youtu.be/X9z5REVhoCk
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636416&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://youtu.be/X9z5REVhoCk
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636418&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=https://www.lcif.org/EN/ways-to-give/donate-now.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://www.conklincenter.org/giving-opportunities/
http://www.conklincenter.org/giving-opportunities/wish-list/
http://www.myfloridaspecialtyplate.com/a-state-of-vision.html
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SPOTLIGHT ON 
LAKE ALFRED 
LIONS 
   What do you do 
when 3,000+ people 
are coming to Lake Alfred? Throw a beach 
party? Well, sort of! How about Hydroplane 
Boat Races?  That is exactly what the Lake 
Alfred Lions did on October 17-19, 2014. 
   Friday started with coffee and donuts at 
the driver’s meeting held in the clubhouse.  
While that was going on the parking lot was 
filling up with spectators.  The room was 
full of drivers and their crews from around 
the world – Estonia, Italy, Poland, Germany, 
Brazil, United States of America, and other 
countries. Time trials started at 10:30 so 
they could test their boats and qualify for 
Saturday and Sunday racing. Following 
qualifying there was a "Greet and Meet" in 
the clubhouse to introduce ourselves and 
talk about boat racing.  
   Early Saturday morning brought another 
round of parking cars while the drivers 
were meeting in the clubhouse. Spectators 
were happy to be there and enjoyed the hot 
pretzels and popcorn Lions were selling!  
Several  high school volunteers worked 
alongside Lions, smiling and enjoying the 
fun and fellowship we always have as well 
as the beautiful weather. Boaters raced 
hard all day and were ready to enjoy the 
evening banquet. Lions and volunteers 
served a delicious meal of pulled pork 
sandwiches, baked beans and coleslaw. 
Some Lions stayed in the kitchen baking 
and decorating cupcakes. The racers were 
delighted to have a homemade treat. The 
fun did not stop there!  
   Sunday morning came --more car parking, 
the final driver's meeting and the final day 
of racing.  Lions parked cars, sold popcorn, 
programs and made sure everyone was 
enjoying themselves.  
   Miss Lake Alfred, Dakota Fawcett,  was at 
the event all three days. She served snacks 
Friday night, dinner on Saturday night and 
presented trophies on Sunday. Many 
(Continued next column...)  

commented on how pretty she is, how well 
she socialized with everyone, how she 
worked hard and what an asset she is to 
her title.  Her older sister, Tabitha, sang our 
National Anthem “The Star Spangled 
Banner” on Saturday and Sunday during 
the opening ceremonies. Many commented 
and complimented her beautiful voice!    
   The racers love racing on Lake Alfred as 
many world records have been set there 
over the years. Some of those records still 
stand today. This year in the 750 cc class, 
the world champion was an American. This 
was a first in the history of this class.  
Lake Alfred Lions feel  lucky to have such 
wonderful partners in this endeavor – Race 
for the Kids, Today & Tonight, Polk County 
Sports Marketing and the many local 
business who purchased advertisements in 
the program. If you missed this event – 
don’t worry! With the City of Lake Alfred 
having its Centennial Anniversary, Lion 
Chair Steve Fawcett is already planning a 
bigger and better event for next year!   
Keep up the great work Lake Alfred!  
 
 
 

LCIF 
RECOGNIZES 
TOP 
CONTRIBUTORS 
IN 2013-2014 
   
Each year, Lions 
Clubs 
International 
Foundation 
recognizes the 
Lions districts 
and clubs that 

were top contributors in financial support 
of the Foundation. It is through this kind of 
generosity that  LCIF can save and preserve 
sight, provide disaster relief, support youth 
and meet humanitarian needs in local 
communities and around the world. 
(Continued next page...)  
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You can view this year's list online.  
The  LCIF recognition categories include 
the top five districts in each constitutional 
area based on total giving; the top five 
districts in each constitutional area based 
on per member average; the top five clubs 
in each constitutional area based on total 
giving; the districts in which 100 percent of 
clubs donated to LCIF; and more. Thank 
you and congratulations!  

LCIF Awards 
Humanitarian 
Grants  
  More than US$4.4 

million was 
awarded in Lions 
Clubs International 
Foundation 
grants during the 

October 2014 Board of Trustees meeting in 
Scottsdale, Arizona, USA. With these funds, 
56 grants will support life-changing 
projects around the world. Lions will 
expand an orphanage in South Africa, 
support volunteer emergency services 
in the United Kingdom, provide children's 
vision screening equipment in the United 
States, MD300 Taiwan and Japan, equip a 
home for the elderly in Portugal, fund a 
food program for women in Burkina Faso, 
and much more. Lions will help millions of 
people worldwide through these grants, 
which were made possible through your 
support. Thank you for your contributions 
to LCIF!  
 

 
   
  

 

GAMBLING GET-A-WAY ON THE  
MISSISSIPPI GULF COAST  
with the Hernando Lions Club  
Jan 25-28, 2015 

 
   Ever wondered how charter trips work but 
didn't know who to ask?   This month Lion  
Terry Murtha, from the Hernando Lions 
Club, shares all the details about how these 
trips work and how you can join the Jan. 
25-28,2015 Gambling Getaway  
On the Beautiful Mississippi Gulf Coast! 
There are 48 seats available on a first come, 
first serve (paid) basis.  What better way to 
travel than with a Pride of Lions?  
   To read the letter from Lion Terry 
explaining the trip Click Here!  Then see the 
F L Y E R ! and the Trip Guidelines 
including  Cancellation Waiver  
Protection.   If you want more information 
or you are interested, but not ready to 
commit, just let Lion Terry know!  Get on 
the bus and have a great trip!  

 
DIABETIC RECERTIFICATION CLASS 
This 2 hour class is scheduled for  

Tuesday evening, November 18th from 
5:45pm - 7:45pm at the Cocoa Beach 

Library, 550 North Brevard Avenue, Cocoa 
Beach, FL 32931. 

RSVP required: Please contact Lion Norma 
Callahan:  lionnormacallahan@yahoo.com  
The meeting room has a maximum capacity 
of 25-30 people.  A minimum of 8  is 
required!  The library is located between the 
Pineda and 520 Causeways; about 2.5 miles 
south of the restaurant where the Cocoa 
Beach Seaside Lions meet and on the North 
end of where the A1A splits.) Please get 
this information out to any other screeners 
in your club who may be interested. 
Screener Recertification Fee is $15 (FREE if 
held a screening event in last six months 
and screening forms are returned). 
Screeners need to be recertified every year. 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636419&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/lions-center/coordinator-center/news.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636420&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/lions-center/grants/recent-grants.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636420&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/lions-center/grants/recent-grants.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636420&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/lions-center/grants/recent-grants.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636420&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/lions-center/grants/recent-grants.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636421&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=https://www.lcif.org/EN/ways-to-give/donate-now.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183723149&sid=55636421&m=7324684&u=LIONSPROD&j=22655585&s=https://www.lcif.org/EN/ways-to-give/donate-now.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20October%202014%20EN
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Casino%20bus%20trip%20description.pdf
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Gambling%20Trip%20Flyer.pdf
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Casino%20Trip%20Client%20Letter(2).pdf
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Casino%20Trip%20Client%20Letter(2).pdf
mailto:bkigas@tampabay.rr.com
mailto:lionnormacallahan@yahoo.com
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Free Diabetes, Diabetic Retinopathy 
and Macular Degeneration Screening  

Saturday November 1, 2014 
9am - 3pm 

Sharon Morse Building 
3rd Floor, Suite 532 

The Villages, Florida 32159 
ALL AGES ARE ENCOURAGED 

TO BE SCREENED 
Sponsored by the Retina Specialty 

Institute with the Lion’s 
Club Diabetes Foundation 

( F L Y E R ) 
 

 
HARMONY IN THE PRIDE  
   ...An Upcoming Webinar 
Understanding generational differences can 
assist with both member recruitment and 
retention. This presentation explores 
diverse motivations among Lions and how 
each constituency can find and value 
varying perspectives to “strengthen the 
pride.” 
Intended Audience: All Lions  (LINK to 
WEBINARS) 
 
Register for a session:  

 Wednesday, 10/29/14,1:00 pm, ET 
 Friday, 11/7/14, 8:00pm, ET 

 
 

 

 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO ORMOND BEACH  
LIONS ON YOUR 60th ANNIVERSARY!  
 

 

Clermont-Minneola Lions 
3rd  Saturday  Gun  Shoot 

   The Clermont- Minneola Lions started autumn 
off with a big bang by expanding their Gun 
Shoots to include skeet shooting.  Lion 
President Nick Jones says, "Shooting clay 
pigeons has increased event attendance and 
has been great for firing up interest in 
membership!"  
   Gun Shoots are normally scheduled on the 
3rd Saturday of the month, September through 
April at their range in East Groveland just 
across from Tractor Supply on SR 50. All Lions 
are encouraged to join in the good times! Cub 
Lions Dianna Reed and Joy Flowers bring their 
food trailer to the meets and share proceeds 
with the club. 
    Keep a sharp eye out under Events on the 
District Website for dates & details!  For more  
(Continued next page...)  

http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Diabetes%20Screening%20November%202014%20%20NORMA.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/leadership-development/development-programs/webinars.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/leadership-development/development-programs/webinars.php
https://www1.gotomeeting.com/register/525803528
https://www1.gotomeeting.com/register/392665712
http://www.e-district.org/sites/35o/page-7.php
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info, contact Lion Charlie Neville, 352 536-6833 
or Barbara McGinnis at 
barbaramc15@hotmail.com 
 

 
Pictured from left to right, front row: 
Lion Barbara McGinnis, Mary Pezzo, Zone 
4 Chair, Dianna Reed-Cub Lion, Lion James 
Binder (new this year), PDG Robert E. Lee, Lion 
Ed Whetzel (new this year), Lion Drew 
Bergeron, Cub Lion Joy Flowers, Lion Paul 
Bergeron. Back Row: Some of the shooters 
corralled to be included in the photo!  
 

  
(FINAL REMINDER! ) 
November 15 is the  Postmark deadline for a 
club to  send one winning poster (per contest  
sponsored)  to the district Peace Poster 
Chairman: 
Steve Zawadzki (Cocoa Beach Seaside) 
470 West Rd., Merritt Island, FL 32952 
Cell: 321-961-7290   szawadzki@cfl.rr.com 

Posters may be brought to the November 15  
District Meeting. Hand delivered posters must 
be turned in by the DG. They will not be 
accepted after the meeting. Mailed posters will 
not be accepted if they are postmarked after 
November 15.  
 

Filing Form 990-N  (e-Postcard)  
With The IRS by NOV. 15th 
(Final Reminder!) 
 Tax-exempt organizations whose gross 
 receipts are normally   $50,000  or less 
must file Form  990-N with the  IRS. The 
990 N e-Postcard(electronic postcard -
filed online) is due every year by the 
15th day of the 5th month after the 
close of tax year. (See last months 
newsletter for more detail).  

 
 
 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT 

Solicitation of Contributions 
The Solicitation of Contributions Act requires 

anyone who solicits donations from people in 

the state of Florida to register with the 

Florida Department of Agriculture and 

Consumer Services and renew annually.  The 

department collects registration fees and has 

authority to impose penalties for non-

compliance. The department provides 

financial disclosure regarding organizations 

on the online Gift Givers' Guide or 

information about a specific charity may be 

obtained by calling the Consumer Assistance 

Call Center at 1-800-HELP-FLA (435-7352), or 

out of state at (850) 410-3800. 

WHEN IS YOUR CLUB'S SOLICITATION OF 

CONTRIBUTIONS  RENEWAL DUE?   

Unlike the Federal 990 N e-Postcard due date 
which is determined based on the last day of 
an organizations fiscal year (all Lions Club's 
end their fiscal year on the same day-June 
30th)  the STATE of FLORIDA Solicitation of 
Contributions renewal is annual based on the 
date of a club's original registration.   
Therefore club renewal dates differ! Each 
club must know their own date. A renewal 
notice  is sent from the State of Florida but it 
is still important to know when to expect the 
renewal notice and call to find out what 
happened if your club doesn't receive a 
notice on time!   Penalty for late renewal is 
$25 per month or portion of a month.  
 
Not only must a club renew annually but 
there are requirement that must be followed 
such as the posting of Disclosure Notices, 
Conflict of Interest policies, etc.  New more 
stringent laws were passed effective July 1, 
2014.  
 
More information about the Solicitation of 
Contributions can be found at this website:  
http://www.freshfromflorida.com/Divisions-
Offices/Consumer-Services/Business-
Services/Charitable-Organizations 
 
Note the Notice of Law Change (effective July 
1, 2014) in the shaded box on the right side of 

the web page.  

mailto:barbaramc15@hotmail.com
mailto:szawadzki@cfl.rr.com
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/October%20Newsletter%20FINAL%20pdf(1).pdf
https://csapp.800helpfla.com/cspublicapp/giftgiversquery/giftgiversquery.aspx
http://www.freshfromflorida.com/Divisions-Offices/Consumer-Services/Business-Services/Charitable-Organizations
http://www.freshfromflorida.com/Divisions-Offices/Consumer-Services/Business-Services/Charitable-Organizations
http://www.freshfromflorida.com/Divisions-Offices/Consumer-Services/Business-Services/Charitable-Organizations
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MD35, DISTRICT 35-O, CLUBS & 

ENTITY UPCOMING EVENTS! 

Want your event listed here, on the District 

Web Page and on FaceBook (If appropriate)? 

Send your Club & Entity Events (and flyers) 

to this EMAIL -- 1 email for all 3!   

November 1, 2014: Free Diabetes, Diabetic 
Retinopathy and Macular Degeneration 
Screening   
9am-3pm in Inverness. F L Y E R  (Please 
note- There is NO Screening in Inverness 
on Nov. 1st! This flyer supercedes 
the Inverness flyer.) 
  
November 2, 2014 : Palm Bay Happy Lions 
pancake breakfast at Grant Community 
Center, 8 am-1 pm. Tickets $4.00 each 
contact Lion George at  g.seyfert@att.net 
 

November 7-9, 2014:  MD35 COG 
Conference, at Chateau Elan, Sebring (open 
to all) 
 

November 8, 2014: Satelllite Beach Lions -
25th Annual TOURNAMENT FOR SIGHT  
FLYER 
November 12, 2014: Ormond Beach Lions 
Club Club's 60thAnniversary Celebration will 
be held at The Venue, located at 400 S. 
Nova Road, and will feature a pre-selected 
dinner buffet and cash bar. Several 
International, State and District-level Lions 
officials, as well as the Mayor, will be in 
attendance. A very special evening is 
planned. Admission is $30. Contact Lion 
John Kerr at 386-441-9324 or 

jrkerr@cfl.rr.com.  November 10 is the 
deadline for reservations. F L Y E R  

November 15, 2014: 35-O District Meeting, 
Cypress Creek High School, South Orange 
County hosting F L Y E R  
 

November 18, 2015: Recertification Class for the 
east coast at the Cocoa Beach Llibrary. This class 
is scheduled for Tuesday evening, November 18th 
from 5:45pm - 7:45pm  RSVP required: Please 
contact Lion Norma Callahan 
at  lionnormacallahan@yahoo.com  F L Y E R 
 

November 22-23, 2014: Inglis Yankeetown 
Lions Art, Craft & Seafood Festival - 
Yankeetown on Riverside Drive 9 to 5 on 
Saturday, 9 to 4 on Sunday. Free 
admission. Free entertainment  
F L Y E R 
 

January 9-11, 2015:  MD35 COG 
Conference, at Hilton, Ocala (open to all) 

January 17, 2015: 35-O District 
Meeting, Minneola City Hall, Clermont 
Minneola hosting 
Jan 25-28, 2015: GAMBLING GETAWAY ON 
THE BEAUTIFUL MISSISSIPPI GULF 
COAST!   
There are 48 seats available on a first come, 
first serve paid basis. If you are interested 
but not ready to commit, just let Terry 
Murtha know to put you on the list 
of potential travelers.   
For a letter from Lion Terry Murtha 
(Hernando Lions Club) explaining the 
trip Click Here!  then see the F L Y E R ! and 
Trip Guidelines including a Cancellation 
Waiver Protection. 
 
January 25, 2015: CENTRAL FLORIDA 
CHAPTER OF PROFESSIONAL OPTICIANS 
OF FLORIDA - 3rd ANNUAL CHARITY GOLF 
TOURNAMENT To Benefit LIONS’ ENTITIES 
OF CENTRAL FLORIDA    FLYER    Sponsor & 
Player Registration Form 
 
 
 

mailto:donnanorton@tampabay.rr.com
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Diabetes%20Screening%20November%202014%20%20NORMA.pdf
mailto:g.seyfert@att.net
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Satellite%20Beach%20Tournament%20For%20Sight%202014.pdf
wlmailhtml:%7b277C6C1D-AC6C-4621-94E2-C43515448A4F%7dmid://00000084/!x-usc:mailto:jrkerr@cfl.rr.com
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Ormond%20Beach%2060th%20Anniversary(1).pdf
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/cabinet%20mtg%20NOVEMBER%202014.pdf
mailto:lionnormacallahan@yahoo.com
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Recertification%20Class%20just%20added%20for%20the%20east%20coast.pdf
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Yankeetown%202014%20Festival%20Flyer.tif.tif
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Casino%20bus%20trip%20description.pdf
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Gambling%20Trip%20Flyer.pdf
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Casino%20Trip%20Client%20Letter(2).pdf
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/golf%20flyer%20page%201%20Opt%20Tournament%20Jan%2025.pdf
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Golf%20flyerflyer%20page%202%20Opt%20Tournament%20Jan%2025.pdf
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Golf%20flyerflyer%20page%202%20Opt%20Tournament%20Jan%2025.pdf
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February 7, 2015 OFFICIAL DISTRICT 35-O 
Day At Southeastern Guide Dogs!  
 
February 12, 2015  VISION SUMMITT- "Save 
The Date"  9am to 12 pm, The 22nd Floor,  
The Florida Capitol  F L Y E R 
 
February 12-21, 2015: Viera Lions Valentine 
Cruise, RC's Explorer of the Seas, Port 
Canaveral FLYER  
 

March 12-13, 2015:  MD35 COG 
Executive Meetings, Cocoa Beach (DGs & 
VDGs only) 
 

March 14, 2015:  35-O District Meeting 
(1:30pm) & District Recognition Banquet 

(7pm), Viera hosting at Cocoa Beach, 
International Palms Resort, Special Guest-  
ID Ester LaMothe 
 
 March 26, 2015: Conklin Center Gala  at 
Ocean Center in Daytona Beach.  More 
details soon! 
 
March 28, 2015: 10th Annual STRIDES 
WALK - Walk with Us on Saturday, March 28, 
2015 along the beautiful Ormond By The Sea 
Beach. This walk supports Lions Scholarships 
for the Florida Diabetic Camps for diabetic 
children. FLYER 

April 30 - May 2, 2015:  MD35 
Convention, Ocala Hilton 
 

 

Walk with us on Saturday, March 28, 2015  along the 
beautiful Ormond By The Sea Beach. This walk supports 
Lions Scholarships for the Florida Diabetic Camps for     

                                                           diabetic children. 
 

PLEASE HELP US WITH A PATRON/BUSINESS AD 
Your name will be listed as Sponsor on the T-Shirt or you can 
purchase an Event T-shirt. Each listing is $25 and cannot 
exceed 30 characters including spaces.  This fee includes a 
free walk tee shirt.  If additional T-shirts are desired, please 
include an extra $20 for each.  Indicate number of shirts and 

sizes requested.  Checks should be made payable to LIONS 
DIABETES ASSOCIATION.   

 Please PRINT and complete the form below by March 20, 2015. 
 
Name on Shirt ________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: ________________________________________________________________ 
 
City, State, Zip:________________________________________________________________ 
 
Sizes (please circle):   # ____    S        M      L      XL    XXL    XXXL 
 

And Mail to: 
Lion Norma Callahan  P.O. Box 1407, Deland, Fl 32721-1407 

Monetary donations welcome and are tax deductible.  We thank you for your generosity. 

June 26-30, 2015 
 LCI 98th Annual Convention in 

Honolulu, Hawaii 
 

http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/2015%20Vision%20Summit%20Save%20the%20Date%20Flyer%20(1).pdf
http://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/1842/file/VieraCruiseFlyerFeb2015.pdf
http://e-district.org/userfiles/238/file/Strides%20Walk%2010th%20annual.pdf
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"Photos from the Ormond By The Sea Lions Club blood sugar screenings done at the News-
Journal's 54th Annual Home Show on October 23-24-25, 2014. As participants, we were also 
invited to the VIP Reception with Joanna & Chip Gaines, Hosts of HGTV's Fixer Upper. 
President Lion Les Walter and Secretary Lion Bobbie Cheh attended representing the OBTS 
Lions. The Gaines' were featured speakers on Sunday at the Home Show. 177 total people 
were screened during the three days." 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  LIONS MAKING MEMORIES ONE PHOTO AT A TIME! 
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SEND IN ARTICLES & PHOTOS 

Recognize the work your members do! 

CLICK THIS LINK TO GET STARTED! 

 

                See More Photos On Facebook !  

                                    Click Here 

 

mailto:donnanorton@tampabay.rr.com
https://www.facebook.com/FloridaLionsDistrict35O

